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This Week’s Program: Chuck Bill, 
CEO of Bartlett Regional Hospital

UPCOMING

GREETERS

Charles E. “Chuck” Bill joined Bartlett Regional 
Hospital as Chief Executive Officer, in May 
2014.

Bill came to Bartlett Regional Hospital from the 
Centura Health Physician Group in Durango, 
Colorado, where he served as the Assistant 
Administrator of Physician Development.

His previous 20-plus years of healthcare 
experience includes stints as President/Chief 
Executive Officer of the Arizona Regional 
Medical Center in Mesa, Arizona; Chief 
Executive Officer of the John C. Fremont 
Healthcare District in Mariposa, California; 
Chief Executive Officer of Southwest Health 
System in Cortez, Colorado; Chief Executive 
Officer of Cobre Valley Community Hospital 
in Globe, Arizona; Chief Executive Officer of 
Vencor Tucson Specialty Hospital; Associate Executive Director of United Blood Systems in 
Scottsdale, Arizona; and 3 senior management positions with Samaritan Health Systems of 
Phoenix, Arizona.

Bill holds bachelor of science degrees in zoology and nursing from the University of 
Arizona and a master’s degree in healthcare administration from the University of 
Minnesota.

He is a member of the Valley Rotary Club and is an avid fisherman.  Chuck and his wife, 
Sue live in North Douglas with their Golden Retriever.

To eradicate polio in India, Rotary members 
displayed impressive coordination and 
commitment. So it should come as no surprise 
that Rotary members in Chennai, Tamil Nadu, 
were able to mobilize more than 40,000 people to 
create the world’s largest human national flag. The 
tribute to the polio eradication effort qualified as a 
Guinness World Records-breaking achievement.
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ROTARY INTERNATIONAL NEWS:
ROTARY’S INNOVATIVE TRIBUTE TO POLIO ERADICATION IN 
INDIA BREAKS GUINNESS WORLD RECORD
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ROTARIAN MAGAZINE:
MINNESOTA ROTARIANS SEND STUDENTS PACKING 

LAST WEEK IN PICTURES...

For several years, Jacob Lundell had been thinking about going abroad. His family had 
hosted two Rotary Youth Exchange students, one from France and one from Denmark. 
And at Northfield High School in Minnesota, everyone knew about Youth Exchange: In 
2013-14, the school sent 19 students abroad and hosted four, from Brazil, Chile, Japan, 
and Korea.

Yet it wasn’t until the school’s annual informational session in September of his junior 
year, as he listened to returned exchange students telling their stories, that Lundell made 
up his mind. He filled out his application, got accepted, and spent his senior year at a 
bilingual high school in the Croatian capital of Zagreb.

“Rotary was so popular at our school,” Lundell says. After graduation, “people assumed 
you were either going to college or going to do Youth Exchange.”

Many Northfield students participate in Youth Exchange as a “gap year” between high 
school and college. That’s what Carly Davidson did in 2010 when she left Minnesota for 
Brazil. Before she graduated, she had been thinking about it for some time. “Every year, 
so many students apply,” she says. “We all know the kids who are going to do a year. 
Everyone reads their blogs. And seeing all the adventures they were having, and hearing 
about how great their time was, and how challenging it was, made it appealing.”

Full story online at http://therotarianmagazine.com/minnesota-rotarians-send-students-packing/


